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Bedi Foundation 
Understanding, Spreading, Serving 

‘Oneness’ 

Bedi Foundation is a charitable trust 

established by Late Baba Pritpal Singh 

Bedi, son of Late Baba Ram Singh Bedi of 

Mulk Raj Mohalla, Dera Baba Nanak 

(DBN). The family is known as Quilewale 

Bedis and the trust is now managed by 

the Grand Children of Late Baba Ram 

Singh Bedi.  

The Foundation is executing several 

charity projects in Dera Baba Nanak, 

where lie the roots of Quilewale Bedis. 

They owe their ancestory to Guru Nanak 

Dev, the first guru of the Sikhs. From 

amongst descendants in the 13th 

generation of the great Guru, came Baba 

Ram S ingh Bed i whose p r e s en t 

descendants are the proud trustees and 

members of Bedi Foundation.  

The projects close to our hearts are the 

many charitable projects we are doing in 

Govt. Girls Senior Secondary School 

(GGSSS), Dera Baba Nanak (DBN). This 

school comprises of 700 students and is 

from Grade 6 to Grade 12. Herein we owe 

gratitude to the Department of Education, 

Punjab Government and the Principal of 

GGSSS Mrs Rupinderjit Dhaliwal for 

enabling us to render support for 

supp lement ing educa t i on e f f o r t , 

motivating the achievers and helping the 

needy students. The Foundation's 

intention is to empower the girls studying 

in this school and to give them the 

resources which they can use to reach 

greater heights and fulfil their dreams.
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Bedi Foundation Embarks 
on a New Initiative 

at Govt. Senior Secondary Boys School, 
Dera Baba Nanak 

Bedi Foundation undertook two key projects 
at Govt. Senior Secondary Boys School to 
enhance the learning environment and 
facilities. 

1. Upgrading the Computer Lab – Our 
first initiative focused on modernizing 
the school's existing computer lab, 
equipping it with the latest technology. 

2. Enhancing Teaching Standards – In 
our second project, we hired teachers 
to improve the quality of education 
across various subjects. 

Detailed insights into both these projects 
follow in the next few pages. 

Old Computer Lab

New Computer Lab
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Upgradation of the 
Computer Lab at Boys 

School 

5 April 2024 

In 2023, Govt. Senior Secondary Boys 
School in Dera Baba Nanak approached us 
to upgrade their existing computer lab, 
just as we had done for Govt. Girls Senior 
Secondary Smart School, Dera Baba 
Nanak. 

Thanks to the generosity of our donors: 
1. CSR Funding by M/S Hindustan 

Gold Industries Pvt. Ltd. 
2. Vikram and Praneet Sodhi 
3. Divya and Ishaan Bedi 
4. Parshotam Kaur Bedi 
5. Nikki Chawla 
6. Bittoo Bawa 

We have successfully established a fully 
equipped Computer Lab at the school, 
featuring 26 computers, widescreen 
monitors, PSUs, microphones, and other 
essential IT equipments. 
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The inauguration of the Computer Lab took 
place on April 5, 2024, at 12 noon. Baba 
Rajinder Singh Bedi (President of Baba Shri 
Chand Ji Charitable Trust) performed the 
ribbon-cutting ceremony, and Mr. Rajesh 
Kumar Sharma (DEO Secondary Gurdaspur), 
was our Guest of Honour. 

Our Chief Guest for the event was the 
Honorable Deputy Commiss ioner of 
Gurdaspur, Sh. Vishesh Sarangal, IAS. Rajesh 
Kumar from PS Bedi Group presented a Bedi 
Foundation souvenir to Baba Rajinder Singh 
Bedi and all the officials in attendance. 

The event was a resounding success and 
received extensive coverage in newspapers and 
on YouTube. 

Access to modern technology is vital for 
students’ holistic development and success in 
an ever-evolving world. A heartfelt thank you 
to all our generous donors for making this 
initiative possible!

Bedi Foundation Souvenir given to all 
officials in attendance
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Pictures of the Inauguration of the Computer Lab 

Ribbon Cutting by Baba Rajinder Singh 
Bedi and Rajesh Kumar Sharma

Watch the video 
and catch a 
glimpse of the 
transformed 
Computer Lab !

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ios4a7s8hB4
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More Pictures of the Inauguration & Newspaper Coverage 
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We are currently looking to recruit 
teachers for English and Mathematics. 
Any support or referrals from Foundation 
members in this regard would be greatly 
appreciated. 
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Enhancing Teaching 
Standards 

In our second project at the Government 
Senior Secondary Boys School, we have 
taken steps to enhance the quality of 
education across various subjects by hiring 
dedicated teachers. Currently, we have the 
following two educators on board: 

• Ms. Priya, a Hindi teacher, joined us 
on 3rd December 2024 to strengthen 
the teaching of Hindi at the school. 
She is a confident young woman and 
has already proven to be a valuable 
asset to the team. 

• Ms. Sumanjit Kaur, appointed on the 
same day, serves as a supplementary 
Punjabi teacher - enriching language 
learning by connecting students with 
their cultural roots and improving 
fluency in Punjabi. 

CORPUS DONATION APPEAL 
We invite our family and friends to sponsor supplementary teaching support in English and 
Mathematics to help students at the school gain proficiency in these essential subjects. Your 
support will also help us retain our current Hindi and Punjabi teachers. 

To ensure the long-term sustainability of this initiative, we aim to build a dedicated Corpus Fund 
for the project.  

We are seeking Corpus donations of INR 2 lakhs per teacher per year to maintain and 
expand the quality of education being provided. 
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Scholarship for Data Entry Operators  

A scholarship of ₹10,000 was awarded to Harshita, a student of 
GGSSS School, for securing 1st position at the district level in the 
Data Entry Operator category.              

The scholarship was personally presented by Mr. Rupinder Singh 
Bedi during the Academic Achievement Award Ceremony, where he 
was present in person to honour the students.

New & Ongoing Projects      
In Govt. Girls Senior Secondary Smart School, 

DBN 

Gaurav Sharma, a new English teacher, joined us 
on 1st May 2024 to strengthen the teaching of 
English language at the school. 

At present, three teachers employed by us are 
actively contributing to the academic growth of the 
school. The subjects being taught are Mathematics, 
English, and Punjabi: 

• Ms. Sukhjit Kaur – Mathematics 

• Ms. Maninderdeep Kaur – Punjabi 

• Mr. Gaurav Sharma – English 

All three educators are performing exceptionally well 
and are playing a key role in raising the standard of 
education at the school. They are dedicated and 
friendly with the students, which has helped create a 
happy and encouraging classroom where children are 
learning and growing well. 

A new podium was installed in the school in 
October 2024 and is now actively used for various 
events and functions. It was also proudly used 
during the Academic Awards Ceremony, adding a 
formal touch to the occasion. 
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Annual Academic 
Achievement Award 

Ceremony 

2 September 2024 

To recognize and encourage academic 
excellence, the Foundation presents Annual 
Academic Achievement Awards to 
meritorious students of Govt. Girls Senior 
Secondary Smart School, Dera Baba Nanak 
each year. These awards are generously 
sponsored by our esteemed donors.  

Each award includes a cash prize of ₹20,000, 
along with a plaque and a certificate of 
achievement. 

This year, the ceremony began with Mrs. 
Rupinderjit Dhaliwal, Principal of GGSSS 
School, warmly welcoming Mr. Rupinder 
Singh Bedi, Trustee of the Bedi Foundation, 
who was present in person for the award 
ceremony. 

In her welcome address, Mrs. Rupinderjit 
Dhaliwal assured the students that financial 
constraints should never stand in the way of 
pursuing education. She encouraged them to 
aim high and make the most of the 
opportunities available. 

Mr. Rupinder Singh Bedi then introduced the 
Bedi Foundation, sharing its mission of 
understanding, spreading, and serving oneness 
with the audience. 

Our keynote speaker, Mrs. Pooja Nayar, a 
seasoned lawyer with over 
two decades expereince 
delivered a powerful and 
inspiring address on the 
i m p o r t a n c e o f g i r l s ’ 
education. She emphasized 
that improving literacy rates 
is not possible without first transforming 
societal mindsets and attitudes toward female 
education. 

The event was hosted by Hanit Kohli (online on Zoom), and Sukhjit Kaur, Math Teacher 
employed by Bedi Foundation (Physically in School)
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For the academic year 2023–24, the awards 
distributed were as follows: 

‣ Late Baba Ram Singh Bedi Memorial 
Academic Achievement Award was 
presented by great grand daughter in law 
Harpreet Anand to Simranjit Kaur for 
coming 1st in Class 10th.  This award is 
sponsored by Mata Parshotam Kaur Bedi. 

‣ Late Baba Darbara Singh Bedi Memorial 
Academic Achievement Award was 
presented by his great grand daughters 
Chandni Bawa and Tarini Bawa Rathor to 
Jasmeen Kaur for coming 1st in English in 
class 6th. This award is sponsored by Bawa 
Manvinder Singh Bedi & Bawa Harjit 
Singh Bedi.   

‣ Late Dr Bakhtawar Singh Memorial 
Academic Achievement Award was 
presented by great grand daughter Thalia 
Fletcher to Gurpreet Kaur for coming 1st in 
Science stream in Class 12th. This award is 
sponsored by Dr Manmeet Singh, Late Mr 
Parmeet Singh and Dr Rameet Singh.  

‣ Late Narinder Singh Khanna Memorial 
Academic Achievement Award was 
presented by his daughter in law Harkamal 
K Khanna to Tania for coming 1st in Math in 
Class 10th. This award is sponsored by his 
wife  Mrs Harmesh Khanna, her son 
Saurabh, daughter Anchal & their spouses 
Harkamal & Ashutosh. 

This year, we were honoured to introduce 
Two New Awards: 

‣ The Late Dr. Jagjit Singh Bedi 
Memorial Academic Achievement 
Award, and 

‣ The Late S. Narinder Singh Chopra 
Memorial Academic Achievement 
Award. 

Both awards were generously sponsored by 
Tania Bedi and were presented by her 
sister, Shonali Bedi. 
The awards were conferred upon Janvi 
Sharma, for securing 1st position in Class 
12 (Commerce Stream), and Riya, for 
securing 1st position in Class 11 (Accounts).

DONATION APPEAL FOR MEMORIAL AWARDS 
It is an earnest appeal by the Foundation that 
each Quilewale family should institute an 
Annual Academic Achievement Award to be 
presented to a meritorius student of GGSSS, 
DBN. This will encourage the girls of the 
school further and improve the standard of 
education in this ancestral town.

Himanshi Saini, Rajesh Kumar and Jyoti Sandhu  
gave the backend support and organised the entire event. 
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Pictures of the Award Ceremony

Award to 
Jasmeen Kaur, 
Class 6

Award to 
Simranjit Kaur, 

Class 10

Award to Tania, Class 10 Award to Gurkaranpreet Kaur, Class 10

Award to Janvi, Class 12
Award to Riya, Class 11
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More Pictures of the Award Ceremony

Cultural Program 
organised by the 

students of the school

All awardees 
standing 
proudly 
together with 
their awards 
for a group 
photo

YouTube 
Coverage by 
‘All 2 News’ - 
click on this link 
to see the video 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JLPMZYkwIj8
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Empowering Education 
with Digital Content 

To support s tudents ' learning in 
alignment with the school curriculum, the 
Foundation implemented a structured 
system last year for collecting, uploading, 
and accessing educational content.  

Grade-wise and chapter-wise videos and 
MCQs were carefully curated, reviewed 
for quality, organized by class and 
subject, and uploaded to the school’s 
OneDrive.  

Students accessed this content during 
designated computer lab sessions, 
navigating clearly labeled folders to study 
topics at their own pace and practice with 
MCQs.  

Teachers were also guided to use the 
same digital repository for self-study and 
classroom instruction, enabling them to 

conduct more engaging and well-
informed lessons.  

This integrated system ensured that both 
students and teachers had easy access 
to relevant, high-quality learning 
resources, helping to raise academic 
standards and improve exam readiness.

"When quality content meets accessible technology,  

learning transforms from a challenge into an opportunity -  

for every student, in every classroom."
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Help Us Continue the Journey of Skill and Empowerment 
Until recently, the course was led by Mrs. Prakash 
Kaur, who skillfully mentored the students and was 
deeply admired by them. However, she has now had 
to step down, and we are currently looking for a 
new teacher to carry forward this valuable program.

Silai Skill Center 
The Salai Skill Centre, our skilling 
initiative in Apparel Designing and 
Stitching launched in 2023, continues to 
run in full swing and has made a 
meaningful impact on the students of the 
Government School—especially young 
girls. Through this program, students 
have been introduced to the world of 
stitching and embroidery, developing 
practical, income-generating skills that 
boost their confidence and open doors to 
future self-employment. Many have 
already begun taking on small tailoring 
assignments within their communities, 
gaining both purpose and independence.

We sincerely appeal for your support in helping us find a suitable replacement 
so this important initiative can continue without interruption.

"When young hands learn a skill, they gain more than a craft - they gain confidence, 
purpose, and the power to shape their own future."
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Donation Appeal for Future Projects 

S. No. Project Donation

1

Sponsoring English/ Maths/ Punjabi/ Silai Skill Centre 

Teachers in Govt. Girls Sr. Secondary Smart School, Dera 

Baba Nanak

Sponsorship solicited for 

Rs.2 Lacs per teacher per 

year

2
Sponsorship English & Maths Teacher in Govt. Boys School, 

Dera Baba Nanak 

Sponsorship solicited for 

Rs.2 Lacs per teacher per 

year

3

Partnering for upgrading Digital Education support in 

Govt. Girls School and Govt. Boys School, Dera Baba 

Nanak by provisioning Smart Boards in Ten Classrooms at 

a total outlay of 15 lacs.

Sponsorship solicited for 

Rs.1.5 lacs per Classroom

4

Upgrading Digital Infrastructure in the Library of Govt. Girls 

School and Govt. Boys School, Dera Baba Nanak through 

provision of 3 Computer Systems per Library.

Sponsorship solicited for 

Rs.90,000/- per Library

5

Partnering in establishing a Learning Management System 

(LMS) as a pilot project in Govt. Girls School, Dera Baba 

Nanak and thereafter implementing the same in other 

Smart Schools of Dera Baba Nanak District. The project 

cost is Rs 6 Lacs. Project completion within Academic Year 

2025-26.

Co-Sponsors of Rs. 1 Lac 

each solicited 

6

Partnering for setting up Computer Labs with 15 

Computers per Lab at other Government Schools located 

at Dharamkot Randhawa, Udowali Khurd, and Singhpura in 

Dera Baba Nanak District at a cost of Rs 4 lacs per lab.

Co-Sponsors of Rs. 1 Lac 

each solicited.
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We are deeply grateful for the generous 

contributions of our donors, whose 

support in 2024 and 2025 has made a 

significant impact on our mission. Your 

belief in our cause has enabled us to 

continue our work and create lasting 

change. Each donation, no matter the 

size, helps us move closer to our goals, 

and we are truly thankful for your 

kindness and commitment. We couldn’t 

do this without you, and we look forward 

to achieving even more together in the 

future. 
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A Heartfelt Thank You to Our Donors              
(2024-2025) 

S. No. Name Donation Project

1 Sodhi Foundation 7,50,000 Education Fund

2 Dr. Manmeet Singh 2,65,000 Education Fund

3 S Source International Pvt. Ltd. 1,00,000 Mandir Fund

4 PS Bedi & Co. Pvt. Ltd. 1,00,000 Education Fund

5 M S Bedi 75,000 Education Fund

“Generosity is the spirit that drives 
change, and your support makes all 

the difference.”
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We believe that true service lies in uplifting others through knowledge and 

compassion. By supporting these initiatives, you become part of a deeper purpose- 

nurturing potential, spreading light, and empowering young lives with the tools 

to shape their own futures. Your donation is not just a gift of resources, but an 

offering of seva, a quiet act of grace that ripples outward. 

In doing so, you help us live our mission of understanding, spreading, and serving 

oneness- where every act of giving is a step towards a more connected, 

compassionate world. Let us walk this path together, in the spirit of shared humanity 

and love.

Connect with Us 

Website: https://bedifoundation.org/ 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BediFoundation/                    

Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/bedifoundation 

YouTube: www.youtube.com/@bedifoundation2491 

Linkedin: https://www.linkedin.com/in/bedi-foundation-4848651a7/?

originalSubdomain=in

Serving Oneness Through Seva 
A Call to Uplift, Empower, and Illuminate Lives

"Vand Chhako –  

Share what you have with others.” 

Guru Nanak

https://bedifoundation.org/
https://www.facebook.com/BediFoundation/
https://www.instagram.com/bedifoundation
http://www.youtube.com/@bedifoundation2491
https://www.linkedin.com/in/bedi-foundation-4848651a7/?originalSubdomain=in
https://www.linkedin.com/in/bedi-foundation-4848651a7/?originalSubdomain=in
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